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[ OP ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER NO. 402, June 02,
1998 ]

ESTABLISHMENT OF A MEDICAL CHECK-UP PROGRAM FOR
GOVERNMENT PERSONNEL

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 5 of P.D. No. 1597, s. 1978 (Further Rationalizing
the System of Compensation and Position Classification in the National
Government), which continues to be applicable in accordance with RA. No. 6758, s.
1989 (Prescribing a Revised Compensation and Position Classification System in the
Government), all government employees may be granted allowances, honoraria and
other fringe benefits;




WHEREAS, keeping a healthy workforce is among the primary concerns of the
government considering that the physical well-being of its employees has a
significant impact on the efficiency and effectiveness of public service delivery; and,




WHEREAS, the Civil Service Commission also issued Memorandum Circular No. 33
(s. 1997) which provides that all government agencies and Government-Owned
and/or-Controlled Corporations (GOCCs) shall provide, among others, a health
program for their employees which includes free annual mental and medical-physical
examinations.




NOW, THEREFORE, I, FIDEL V. RAMOS, President of the Republic of the Philippines,
by virtue of the powers vested in me by law, do hereby order:




SECTION 1.       Establishment of the Annual Medical Check-up Program. An annual
medical check-up for government of officials and employees is hereby authorized to
be established starting this year, in the meantime that this benefit is not yet
integrated under the National Health Insurance Program being administered by the
Philippine Health Insurance Corporation (PHIC).




SECTION 2.             Coverage. The medical check-up program shall be granted to all
permanent and temporary personnel of national government agencies who have
been in the service for at least one year as of the effectivity of this Order. Excluded
from the coverage, however, are officials and employees who are already recipients
of a similar benefit or any supplementary medical allowance over and above the
Medicare benefits.




GOCCs, which do not offer a free medical check-up or any supplementary medical
allowance over and above the Medicare benefits shall also establish a similar
program for their employees.




Local Government Units are also encouraged to establish a similar program for their
personnel.





